SPP follows NERC TAG Timing Requirements for Evaluation and Approval of tags. 

NERC made changes to Tag Timing requirements on January 3, 2007. As per SPP Tariff Business Practices, all schedules must be evaluated and approved within the timelines listed for NERC tagging. 

SPP requires additional business Rules for Submission of Energy Schedules 

As per SPP Market Protocols, all energy schedules consist of hourly values for each Settlement Location must be submitted by 30 minutes prior to the start of the schedule (for tagged transactions) or 20 minutes prior the start of the schedule (for the NLS transactions) and must have been approved at least 20 minutes prior to start of schedule.  Due to the NERC approval guidelines, approval may take 10 minutes on tagged transactions.  Modified Energy Schedules, must be submitted and approved under the same rules as newly created Energy Schedules     

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please call Shari Brown Manager, Scheduling 501-614-3236
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